

Central Lancaster High School, Crag Road, Lancaster, Lancashire LA1 3LS

Tel: 01524 32636 Fax: 01524 849586

Email: clhs@lancasterhigh.lanc.sch.uk
Website: www.lancasterhigh.uk

Friday 3rd April 2020

Dear Year 11,

Firstly, I and the rest of the staff at Central hope that you and your families are safe, well and adjusting to the current situation.

I am writing to give you an update regarding the way that GCSE exams will be graded this summer. This guidance was released this lunchtime by OFQUAL and their letter and guidance can be accessed here: <u>Letter to students</u> and <u>Guidance for parents</u>.

The information is relatively self-explanatory and I want to reassure students and their parents/carers that we will use the advice and guidance offered by OFQUAL and the examination boards so that grades are submitted in a fair and equitable manner. It is important to note that the grades that are submitted by school may well be adjusted by the exam boards so that students being awarded GCSE grades this summer are neither advantaged or disadvantaged against other year groups; it is the exam boards that will determine final grades and not school. Please do not ask your teachers to tell you the grade they are submitting, this is not allowed and puts them in a difficult position where they have to say no to you.

It is also important to note that the guidance for OFQUAL only applies to GCSE subjects, not to vocational qualifications. Further information about vocational qualifications will be released in the future. It is therefore important that, whilst external examinations will not take place in vocational subjects, the work that students are doing now may well form evidence to support a grade judgement. Some of you will be wondering whether you should continue to work on the tasks set by your teachers for GCSE subjects. My advice would be "definitely"! If you are unhappy with the grades that you are awarded in the summer, potentially the best way to gain a better grade would be to sit the exams in the autumn and for this you would need to make sure that you finish your studies and maintain a thorough and regular revision programme. Also, you may be awarded a grade 3 and find that you have to continue studying maths or English at college or sixth form, and there is a need to continue to keep your brain active and studying in preparation for your next steps in education. This could include working on GCSEs to prepare for the A' level curriculum.

Please read the linked documents carefully so that you are aware of the process and please look out for further updates as we release them, particularly regarding vocational qualifications. We will continue to keep you informed as we receive more information from the exam boards. We will publish any further updates through our usual communication channels.

Please remember that staff will not necessarily be available over the Easter holiday as they also need a break from a very hectic regime of getting to grips with distance learning.

I hope that you have a safe and relaxing Easter Break with your family.

With warmest regards,

D Chapman

Senior Assistant Principal

